
 

For Immediate Release – June 24, 2022 Page 1 of 1 

Press Release 
Confirmed Monkeypox Case in Region 1 

 

The North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services has recently confirmed the first positive 

case of monkeypox within North Carolina. This case has occurred within our region 1. Macon County 

Public Health is working closely with NC DHHS to make sure we remain up to date on all aspects of 

prevention, treatment, spread, and risk factors identified by the CDC. Currently, there is no great risk 

identified for the general public. 

 

Monkeypox is transmitted to humans through close contact with an infected person or animal. It can also 

be transmitted from person to person through close contact with body fluids and lesions, hugging, kissing, 

talking closely, as well as fabrics/bedding/surfaces that have been contaminated with the virus. 

Individuals infected with monkeypox may develop a fever, rash, swollen lymph nodes, head/body aches, 

chills, and exhaustion.  

 

The CDC have been tracking multiple cases of monkeypox that have been reported in several countries 

that do not normally report monkeypox, including the United States. This virus has and will continue to 

be monitored diligently by health officials.  

 

Please follow the link to the CDC website for current and accurate data surrounding this virus: 

https://www.cdc.gov/poxvirus/monkeypox/index.html. 
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